University of Notre Dame Religious Bulletin November 20, 1933.

### Mass Tomorrow for Edward N. Hurley.

By request of the College of Commerce there will be a Requiem High Mass at 8:00 Tuesday in Sacred Heart Church, for the repose of the soul of Edward N. Hurley, trustee of the University and founder of the Edward N. Hurley College of Foreign and Domestic Commerce. Commerce classes for the period will be dismissed, to allow all students and professors to attend the Mass. Holy Communion will be distributed at the Mass.

## Feast of the Presentation.

The Feast of the Presentation of the Blessed Virgin in the Temple is commemorated in the liturgy tomorrow. Devout clients of Our Lady will not forget this in Mass and Holy Communion.

## For Your Encouragement.

"Dear Father: Although I attended Notre Dame only one semester, I feel that I have received in that short period and since (through the medium of the Religious Bulletin) the most essential part of a Notre Dame education - that of spiritual direction; and I pray that I can always practice the lessons taught under that direction. Surely, anyone who attends Notre Dame and fails to take advantage of the lessons taught there misses the essence of a Notre Dame education.

"I would be pleased if you would see fit to insert the foregoing in one of your Bulletins - but as an anonymous contribution."

### Sissies Swear.

Have you ever noticed the absurd profanity of the sissy who is afraid that the world will discover him for what he is? Psychologists call the phenomenon "over-compensation."

#### Demand Catholic Books.

The Brooklyn Catholic Action Council has requested the Brooklyn Public Library to purchase Catholic books predominantly "until such time as a proportionate representation of Catholic books is attained." The request is based on a survey of the popularity of Catholic reading matter in twelve branches of the Brooklyn Public Library.

In these branches, it is said, Protestant religious books outnumber Catholic books 7 to 1, while Catholic books have been borrowed practically twice as often as Protestant books. Protestant books in the library numbered 1,114, while Catholic books were only 158. Such Catholic magazines as were found in the library were subscribed for by individuals; none of them were purchased by the library itself.

# Pray For The Bulletin!

"Dear Father: We want you to know that quite a few ejaculations, 'Thank God for the Bulletin,' have gone forth since learning that the feast of St. Gabriel marked its twelfth anniversary. We appreciate the favor of being on the mailing list.

-- A Madame of the Sacred Heart."

We thank this Reverend Nother and we hope that the example of her sister-religious will be followed wherever the Bulletin goes. This little institution can use all the prayers it can get.

PRAYERS: Prof. Fenlon's mother died Sunday afternoon. The wife of Judge J. Vurpillat, former dean of the College of Law, was killed in an auto accident Saturday; her daughter was injured in the same accident. Sister Ligouri, St. Joseph's Hospital, is ill. Den Martin is to undergo an operation for the removal of a dermoid cist. Fr. O'Dennell is improved in health, but asks for a continuance of prayers. 4 sp. ints